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To: Adams Street Residents
La Crosse, WI 54601

June 218t, 2017

RE: Concerns regarding Shimmy's Indoor Cabaret License Application

Dear Neighbors,

Thank you for providing me with the letter of June 3rd, 2017 outlining the
concerns you share as residents and property owners near Shimmy's. To bring
you up to date, the owner (Josh Pogreba) and I spoke on the phone prior to the
council meeting and the owner was agreeable to a 30-day referral to address
these concerns.

Since the referral, I have had the opportunity to sit down with Josh and
review your letter with him in detail. I understand he has also made efforts
to reach out to the neighbors and is planning to take some actions to help
mitigate some of the ongoing nuisances mentioned, regardless of the final
outcome of the cabaret license application.

Overall I was pleased that Josh exhibited a very cooperative attitude towards
maintaining harmony and good relationships with neighbors. I understand
he has made efforts in the past, beyond what was minimally legally required
of him, in the spirit of maintaining goodwill with the neighbors (the
concrete barriers blocking his parking lot from being accessed from the alley
for example). My impression is that Josh values maintaining a positive
relationship with all of you and wants to be a good neighbor.

Josh has explained his intention of having a Cabaret License is not to
radically change his bar's business environment, but rather to maintain
control over the feel and tone of the bar. Music/entertainment can act as a
repellant or an attraction to different kinds of patrons. He provided
examples of a 2-man bluegrass set, or an old timer on a guitar. He says he is










